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Cecap Group for Fight against Fraud 
and Corruption holds its first meeting

On June 4, Cecap held the first meeting of the thematic group Fight against Fraud and Corruption in 
the Federal Public Administration. The Federal Court of Accounts (TCU) created Cecap in 2014 and 
its mission is to expand the connections between the Court and society. To facilitate the planning 
and implementation of the Center’s activities, five thematic groups composed of Court servants, 
external experts, representatives of civil society and the academic community have been created.

11 representatives from civil society institutions and bodies from the Judiciary and Federal 
Government attended the first meeting of the Thematic Group of Fight against Fraud and 
Corruption in the Federal Public. At the opening, the president of the Federal Court of Accounts, 
Minister Raimundo Carreiro, emphasized the importance of Cecap as a fundamental instrument 
to ensure dialogue between the Court and the different external audiences.

The following participants attended the first thematic group meeting: the chief executive officer 
of Ethos Institute, Caio Magri; the president of Contas Abertas NGO, Gil Castello Branco; the 
executive director of Transparência Brasil, Manoel Galdino; Federal Prosecutor Samantha 
Dobrowolski; Federal Appellate Judge Fausto De Sanctis; Deputy Chief of Government Policy 
Analysis and Monitoring of the Office of the President’s Chief of Staff, Erika Nassar; the Public 
Prosecutor of the Federal Prosecution Service and the Federal District and Territories (MPDFT), 
Luciana Asper; the general coordinator of corruption suppression of the Federal Police (PF), 
Marcio Anselmo; the professor and researcher of the School of Social Sciences of the Center 
for Research and Documentation of the Contemporary History of Brazil of the Getúlio Vargas 
Foundation - RJ, Sergio Praça; and the research and graduate director of the National School 
of Public Administration, Fernando Filgueiras; the Counsel for the Federal Government Pedro 
Vasques; and the representative of the Ministry of Transparency and Office of the Federal 
Controller General (CGU) Renato Capanema.

The Federal Court of Accounts was represented in the meeting by the Secretary-General of 
External Control, Cláudio Castello Branco; the Deputy Secretary-General of External Control, 
Marcelo Luiz Souza da Eira; the director general of Serzedello Corrêa Institute, Maurício 
Wanderley; the head of the Department of Institutional Relations for Control on Fight against 
Fraud and Corruption, Rafael Jardim.


